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Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 27th September 2022

Welcome

Elaine welcomed everyone to the meeting

Present

Elaine Ellams; Lorna Ellis; Kathy Lamb; Shirley Lusher; Jim Maloney; Carole

Miles; Sheila Milnes; Andrew Moakes; Gill Rigby; John Whiteley

Apologies

Paul Collins; Mike Crosby;Vicky Galligan; Helen Hurst;  Paul Liptrot; Izzy

Morris;  Pam Powell; Ira Whiteley; Marlaine WhithamAndrew Moakes; Pam

Powell;  Gill Rigby; John Whiteley; Ira Whiteley; Marlaine  Whitham

Minutes of August meeting

Proposed by Lorna, seconded by Jim, the minutes were signed as a true record.

Financial report

Jim gave his report. With the Big Lottery grant money now available Jim is

asking people to suggest suitable sites for four benches. Other topics discussed

included the ‘Activity Shed’,funding for tablets,Sitting Yoga, to be part funded

for another year & possible extension of film evenings including room rental for

both.

District Councillors’ report

No councillors’ were free to attend the meeting.

Parish Council updates

John gave a details of the agenda for the next meeting to be held on

Wednesday 28th at the  Vicarage Lane site. Further details are available on the

PC website.

Additional updates from those present

Shirley explained that the online Digital Learning courses, begun in

2017 have started again on Tuesdays at the library. Each course is over six

weeks with the second starting in November.Application forms available at the

library.

Andrew said the application for a defib. Machine at the Parish Rooms had been

successful via the councillors’.There will be a training session at the Scout Hut

on Forest Fold on 27th October starting at noon. All are welcome to come &

learn CPR. There was discussion on where else to site machines & the need to

train as many people as possible in CPR.



Andrew also mentioned the next Gardening Club talk at 7.30 on Monday 10th

October. This will be part two of the Pinder’s trip across America.

Kathy said Messy Church will take place on Saturday 1st October from 4pm.

With a short service, craft activities and hotdogs. This will be followed ay 6pm

by a Messy Church concert involving young people. Organized by Tony, proceeds

to Derian House.

Kathy said Remembrance services would take place at both churches on 13th

November, plus a service in the Memorial Park.

Carole said there will be a Beetle Drive evening at the Methodist building on

14th October with proceeds to Parkinsons.

The Craft Fair will be on 16th November and a Bingo Evening is being planned

for December.The coffee morning last Friday with cake in aid of Macmillan

raised £200.

St Anne’s will hold their Christmas Fair on Saturday 5th November.

Crooke Fair will be from 2pm on Saturday 3rd December, also on 3rd, from

11.30 there will be carol singing outside the village shops.

Elaine mentioned Hollowood chemists where she had been pleased to have both a

covid and ‘flu’ injection.

AOB

There was none.

Date and time of next meeting

Tuesday 25th October 2022

The meeting closed at 8.10pm.

Contact Details

Chair;      Elaine Ellams 01257 253826 elaineellams@aol.com

Deputy;   Vicky Galligan 07977922179 vgalligan@hotmail.co.uk

Secretary; Sheila Milnes 01257 253735 sheila.milnes@gmail.com

Treasurer; Jim Maloney 01257 253239 jwvjmaloney@

Councillors’ details

Paul Collins 01257 400111

paul.collins@wigan.gov.org Mike Crosby  07340 548 174

michael.crosby@wigan.gov.org Vicky Galligan  01257 686016

vicky.galligan@wigan.gov.org

Library opening times

Monday - Wednesday 9-12  Thursday & Friday 12 -5

Saturday 9 -2
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